
 

 

Winner of Bulletin Award 

 

Dear Anthony, 26/5/08 

 

Thank you for the answer. Yes, LCI has donated to China and Finnish lions as well both to China and Myanmar. Swed-

ish Lions have a very good tent project with the Swedish government and they have sent big tents to China. 

 

We have attended lately MD Conventions in Sweden and Germany. Our own MD Convention in Finland will be in one 

and a half weeks. We have together 32 Multiple or Single Districts in 32 European countries. Outside those 32 

countries some European countries have only few Lions Clubs and they don’t have a District yet. In Germany they 

had about 400 attendants in their Lions Convention and as many Leos in their Leo Convention which was held at the 

same time. Many of the social events were held together. Leos were also drivers for the foreign guests. The conven-

tion was very well organized and 2. International Vice President Eberhard Wirfs was also present. In our National 

MD Convention in Finland we will have about 3000 participants. 

 

Minna is organizing an International Leo Weekend in Helsinki in July. So, their baby will get her first impression of 

Lionism then.  Have a good week. 

 

Sincerely,  Tapani 


